

GRANDIOSE Utterings of MONACO

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

COLO. - WYO. DISTRICT DENVER, COLORADO

VOLUME 1, NUMBER 8 NOVEMBER 21, 1986

Old friend Dave Butler joined us this morning and gave the invocation. Nice to see you again, Dave.

GUESTS

We had quite a collection of guests this morning. Mike Shirack was invited by Kent Gloor, Robert Duran was brought by Freddy Pasternack, and Jerry Staples brought Dave McKillop. Also, Ron Sullivan, who was a member of a Club in Washington, stopped in and asked if he could join us. Welcome, Gentlemen!! Please join us on a permenant basis.

Curt Jeffries announced that he has great looking yellow and blue OI stocking hats for sale. They are only \$5, and will sure be recognizeable at the tree lot. If you are interested, please see Curt.

BETTER AIR

Bill Litchfield announced that we had 11 people actively participate, and 1 passively. Eleven signs had been erected around the Denver area to hopefully help improve our air. Those who participated were: Curt Lorenzen, Bill Litchfield, Curt Jeffries, Bill Morgan, Oscar Sorensen, Dave Roberts, Dr. Ed, Lupe Salinas, Joe Marci, and Mike Lively. Bill Eddy claims to have been there, but no-one remembers seeing him. Good Job, Gentlemen!!

THANKSGIVING

Bill Walters announced that we have approximately 25 members signed up for the T.G. Dinner at the Boys Club, which is scheduled for Tue., Nov. 25. Oscar Sorensen indicated that he would also have plenty of help distributing the T.G. baskets on Sat., Nov. 22. It is good to see people so willing to help spread the Holiday spirit.

TREE LOT

Joe Marci again reminded us that the tree lot would open up Sat., Nov. 29. The trees will arrive the Wed. before Thanksgiving, so much help will be needed on Fri. and Sat. pricing and drilling the trees. For those new members, this is a good time to attend, as you can see how the lot operates, and you have plenty of help. For sign-up, see Joe Marci.

NEW CLUB

Bob Hugo announced that he had attended a luncheon meeting of the newest club in our Zone. The Parker Luncheon Club, organized in September of this year, is going strong. The Club was organized by past Gov. Bill Ramsey of the Windsor Gardens Club. Good job gentlemen, glad to have you aboard to help serve youth.

YMCA YOUTH PARTNERSHIP

Tom Mauro again announced that he still needs volunteers to help him make phone calls in Jan. and Feb. of '87 for pledges. The money will help to sponsor kids in the area for membership to the YMCA who might not otherwise be able to join.

OLYMPICS OF THE MIND

Tom also reminded us that this Sat., Nov. 22, the Olympic of the Mind Program will be holding a training program for new coaches. If you are interested and could not attend, please see Tom Mauro.

CITIZENSHIP

Charlie Korsoski let us in on the crazies that will be giving the Citizenship Awards out at Samuels Elementary today: Bill Eddy, Curt Lorenzen, and the KIMN Chicken. For a ten point question, who of the above three has the highest IQ? Answer next week.

PROGRAM

Mike Flanagan introduced our two speakers for the day: John Kucera, and C.A. Van Nortwick. Both gentlemen are employed at the investment firm of Hanifen-Imhoff. The main point made was that investments have changed radically from Hard Assets to Soft Assets. All through our history, consumption and demand drove wealth; but this is no longer true. We now have the ability to out-produce consumption with any product.

PROGRAM (cont.)

The 1970's saw a great investment in land and oil. These have now given way to investments in stocks and bonds. Thanks, Gentlemen, for a most informative discussion.

MIKE MILLER AWARD

Who else should win, but our financial speaker, C.A. Van Nortwick; also Bill "Turkey" Walters, and Pete Pedersen.

CALENDAR

November 28

(P)Gerald Carson-Institute For Rebound Fitness START TREE LOT

December 2

Citizenship presentation at Southmoor



Curt Lorenzen	President	722-8184
Curt Jefferies	Secy/Treasurer	755-9475
Bill Eddy	Vice President	696-1541
Oscar Sorensen	Vice President	751-4268
Tom Mauro	Past President	751-9300
Bill Swigert	Newsletter	340-1675

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Tom Evans Marlin Kent Bob Finkelmeier Paul Bernard Bill Morgan Bob Avery

MEETING PLACE

AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave. DENVER, COLORADO

Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.





SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.

The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to: Curt Jefferies 2998 So. Verbena Way Denver, Colorado 80231

MR. CURT JEFFERIES 2998 S. Verbena Way Denver, Colorado 80231